

# YASC MINUTES

Date: 02-09-25

Open with Serenity Prayer @ 9:30am

Traditions – Carlos

12 Concepts – Paul

Service Prayer – Aaron

Just for Today – Annette

## Approval/Disapproval of last month's minutes- Minutes Not Approved Roll Call and GSR Reports

	Group Name	Rep.	GSR /Alt	Avg	New	7 t h	Lit.	Prudent Reserve	Donation	Reports	Group officers Secretary, Treasurer, GSR, Alt. GSR
1	A Boy and His Dog	Mark	GSR	8-12	0		\$11.00		\$25.00		S=Joe W, T=Dave M., GSR=Mark N., Alt=Open
2	A New Light	Donta	GSR	37	2		\$59.00		\$80.00		S=Dave M, T=Ray P, GSR =Donta B, Alt=Open
3	Basic Text Study	Annette B.	GSR	15	2		\$112.60		\$28.65	MEETING MOVED: Starting 03/15, Methodist Church (505 W. Gurley St.) 5:30pm – Wrapping up the Basic Text and will be using IP's for lit study.	S=Andrew, T=Philip, GSR=Annette B, Alt=Open
4	Biscuits & Gravy	Vickie N.	GSR	45	5		\$0.00		\$12.00		S=Kevin B, T=Phillip M, GSR=Vickie N, Alt=Debbie C
5	Candlelight	Bailey G.	Alt GSR	51	8		\$72.80		\$60.00	Contact Bailey if you want to speak 1 <sup>st</sup> Wed. of every month	S=Open, T=Aleena, GSR=Lauren, Alt=Bailey G
6	Girls Gone Clean	Shelby C.	Alt GSR	24	7		\$29.20		\$0.00	Need someone to fill GSR position	S=Amanada T=Josie H. GSR=Open Alt=Shelby C.,
7	Gratitude Too	Carlos	GSR	35	3		\$3.90		\$0.00	No longer doing speaker meetings	S=Jess R, T= Jessi GSR=Carlos, Alt=Ryan
8	Instant Gratification	Aubrey Q.	GSR	14	2		\$40.00		\$17.00		S=Open Treasurer=Caprice G, GSR=Aubrey, Alt=Jed
9	Lost & found	Vincent M.	GSR	19	3		\$35.00		\$0.00	Check out our meeting, we have cookies	S=Open, T=Open, GSR-Vincent M, Alt=Open
10	Lunar Nooner	Trent C.	GSR	19	4		\$50.40		\$75.00		S=John G, T=Mallory, GSR=Trent C, Alt=Victoria P.
11	No Matter What	Shawna	GSR	24	5		\$8.35		\$34.00		S=Chuck, T=Mychelle, GSR=Shawna, Alt=Open
12	Recovery Girl Gang	Rep Krystal	Rep	18	1		\$57.80		\$26.00		S=Jessica C., T=Ashley C., GSR Ashley C., Alt=Open
13	We can and we will	Janet	Alt GSR	8	1		\$0.00		\$10.00	Wed. before Area is a Potluck	S=April, T=Richard, GSR=Susie, Alt=Janet
14	We Do Recover	Paul	GSR	30	4		\$37.00		\$20.00		S=Open, T=Kevin L. + Paul M., GSR=Paul M., Alt=Open
15	Young & Reckless	Jacob O.	GSR	27	3		\$28.70		\$48.00		S=Carlos C, T=Aleena L, GSR=Jacob O. Alt=Jarrod E.

Note: 14\_ of 15\_ GSRs are present. Quorum was /-was not established.

# YASC MINUTES

## **Officer Reports:**

**Chair – Dave M:** I'm your chair. I don't have anything new to report really.

**Vice Chair – Kevin L:** I've been attending the subcommittee meetings such as Merch and H&I. Still waiting for PR to get their subcommittee meeting going and once they do I will be attending that as well. Everything seems to be flowing well.

**Treasurer – Crystal N:** I will have the vice treasurer provide the treasury report.

**Vice Treasurer – Jessica C:**

**Starting Balance:** \$3,366.02, Income: \$4,068.60, Expenses: \$1,020.00, Ending: \$6,414.62, H&I: \$, PR: \$235.50

**Secretary – Jess R:** Please turn in your GSR, subcommittee reports, and motions.

**RCM1 – John D:** Good morning Yavapai Family,

With February being an even month, there are currently not any updates at the Regional level. Thank you to all the homegroups that were able to come together and complete the 2025 Interim CAR Ballots as well as the survey intended to help create more unity within the group. I am hopeful to hear in the near future results and actionable items based on our voices as members of Narcotics Anonymous. The next ARSC meeting will be held on March 16th via Zoom.

Our 1st Arizona Regional Assembly will be held on April 12 in Yuma, AZ. I will attach the flyer with my report that lists the agenda as well as the location information. This will be a hybrid session. All GSRs are encouraged to attend whether in person or via Zoom. I will be submitting a motion to approve expense for RCM to attend with 1 night hotel stay at the Shilo Inns in host city, Yuma. The approximate cost for the 1 night stay would be \$88 - \$120. \*\*\*Further discussion as applicable\*\*\*

Other than that, I wanted all of us to have a quick reminder of all the NA events, conventions and activities we can look forward to over the coming months.

Saturday – 3/22 - ARCNA in the PARKNA – Casa Grande, AZ	12pm – 7pm
Sunday – 3/30 - Phoenix H&I BBQ – Phoenix, AZ	12pm – 5pm
3/30 - YASC/Verde Valley Area – Camp Verde, AZ	12pm – 3pm
Saturday – 4/12 - AZ Regional Spring Assembly – Yuma, AZ	12pm – 5pm
Saturday – 4/19 - Spring Serenity Soiree – ARCNA Fundraiser	TBD

Sedona Campout	May 29 – June 1
ARCNA 38	May 30 – June 1
NACONA IV 2nd Annual Campvention	July 10 – 13
West Valley Campout	August 21 – August 24

In Loving Service,

John D – RCM 1  
Yavapai Area of Narcotics Anonymous  
yavapaircm1@arizona-na.org  
719.238.0434

**RCM2 – OPEN**

# YASC MINUTES

**Literature – Caprice:** Sales: \$579.95 PR: \$235.50

Reorder on 02/12/25 - \$1,197.51, order #: 1037741

- Delivered on 02/20/25, all items arrived.
- NACONA softback donation to H&I delivered at subcommittee meeting.
- We Do Recovery ordered delivered to the meeting on 02/21/25.

Incoming inventory conducted, count is shown below. (This does not account for reorder)

- There are about 16 items in our inventory that are not on the order form.

Subcommittee meeting

- Predecessors mentioned not having them.
- I am open to having subcommittee meetings. Please contact me if you're interested at (801) 916-9024

**Following pages reflect the current incoming inventory**

# YASC MINUTES

Medallions

18m-2  
1-4  
2-3  
3-6  
4-6  
5-5  
6-5  
7-3  
8-6  
9-4  
10-5  
11-7  
12-4  
13-5  
14-4  
15-6  
16-5  
17-4  
18-5  
19-5  
20-3  
21-1  
22-1  
23-0  
24-2  
25-2  
26-2  
27-3  
28-2  
29-2  
30-2  
31-4  
32-4  
33-3  
34-2  
35-1  
36-2  
37-1  
38-2  
39-2  
40-1

YASC LITERATURE ORDER FORM (September 2024)			
GROUP NAME AND YOUR NAME:		Inventory Incoming	
DATE:		02/09/25	
KEYTAGS:	QUANTITY	UNIT PRICE	TOTAL
Welcome (White)	30	0.80	
30 Days (Orange)	43	0.60	
60 Days (Green)	55	0.60	
90 Days (Red)	58	0.60	
6 Months (Blue)	69	0.60	
9 Months (Yellow)	176	0.60	
1 Yr (Moonglow)	170	0.60	
18 Months (Grey)	201	0.60	
Multiple Yrs (Black)	31	0.60	
BRONZE MEDALLIONS:			
YEAR:		4.00	
YEAR:		4.00	
		SUB-TOTAL	
BOOKS:	QUANTITY	UNIT PRICE	TOTAL
BASIC TEXT (HARD COVER)	8	15.00	
BASIC TEXT (SOFT COVER)	4	15.00	
HOW & WHY (HARD COVER)	10	12.00	
HOW & WHY (SOFT COVER)	3	12.00	
STEP WORKING GUIDE	12	11.00	
JUST FOR TODAY	8	12.00	
A SPIRITUAL PRINCIPLE A DAY	7	14.00	
LIVING CLEAN (HARD COVER)	8	12.50	
LIVING CLEAN (SOFT COVER)	2	12.50	
GUIDING PRINCIPLES	4	14.50	
NA SURVIVAL KIT	5	22.00	
BOOKLETS:			
12 CONCEPTS OF NA	12	2.40	
INTRO GUIDE TO NA	7	2.35	
NA WHITE BOOKLET	89	1.00	
NA WHITE BOOKLET (H&I Version)	50	1.00	
THE GROUP BOOKLET	12	1.20	
BEHIND THE WALLS	39	1.20	
BEHIND THE WALLS (H&I Version)	25	1.15	
IN TIMES OF ILLNESS	14	3.60	
A RESOURCE IN THE COMMUNITY	0	0.62	
WALLET CARD (READINGS)		3.00	
GROUP READINGS (SET OF 7)	6	5.10	
		SUB-TOTAL	

med con  
41-1  
42-1  
43-1  
44-1  
45-0  
46-0  
47-0  
48-0  
49-0  
50-0  
51-0  
52-0  
53-0  
54-0  
55-0  
56-0  
57-0  
58-0  
59-1  
60-2

28 w/o JFT, 14 w/ JFT

FRONT

# YASC MINUTES

YASC LITERATURE ORDER FORM			
INFORMATION PAMPHLETS:	QUANTITY	UNIT PRICE	TOTAL
IP #1 Who, What, How, and Why	77	0.30	
IP #2 The Group	51	0.35	
IP #5 Another Look	47	0.30	
IP #6 Recovery and Relapse	50	0.30	
IP #7 Am I an Addict?	38	0.30	
IP #8 Just for Today	101	0.30	
IP #9 Living the Program	73	0.30	
IP #10 Working Step Four in NA	82	0.90	
IP #11 Sponsorship, Revised	45	0.30	
IP #12 The Triangle of Self-Obsession	100	0.30	
IP #13 By Young Addicts, For Young Addicts	54	0.35	
IP #14 One Addict's Experience	122	0.30	
IP #15 PI and the NA Member	91	0.30	
IP #16 For the Newcomer	40	0.30	
IP #17 For Those In Treatment	18	0.35	
IP #19 Self-Acceptance	41	0.30	
IP #20 H&I Service and the NA Member	40	0.30	
IP #21 The Loner-Staying Clean	44	0.35	
IP #22 Welcome to NA	42	0.30	
IP #23 Staying Clean on the Outside	53	0.30	
IP #24 Money Matters: Self-Support in NA	88	0.60	
IP #26 Accessibility for Those with Additional Needs	93	0.30	
IP #27 For the Parents or Guardians of Young People in NA	55	0.35	
IP #28 Funding NA Services	97	0.40	
IP #29 An Introduction to NA Meetings	94	0.30	
IP #29 An Introduction to NA Meetings (H&I Version)	51	0.30	
	IP ORDER SUB-TOTAL		
	KEYTAGS & MEDALLIONS SUB-TOTAL		
	BOOKS & BOOKLETS SUB-TOTAL		
	TOTAL		

## NOT ON LIT ORDER FORM

Basic Text CD-2  
 Miracles Happen-5  
 Sponsorship-5  
 SPAD Hardback-2  
 Mini JFT-1  
 A Guide to PhoneLine Service-3  
 Treasurer Book-3  
 IP RACKS-2  
 Group Starter Kit-2

Intro to NA (~~booklet~~ <sup>compilator</sup>)-6  
 Disruptive & violent-10  
 GSR RdR-8  
 Group Business Mtg-8  
 Principles & Leadership-8  
 NA & medications-23  
 Mental Health in Recovery-48

# YASC MINUTES

## Subcommittee Reports

### **Activities Chair: Elana:**

#### Bingo Event Recap:

- First event took place yesterday—Bingo night. It had a solid turnout.
- Raised \$233 in donations to contribute to Area.

#### Upcoming Events:

- March 30th – Cliff Castle Bowling Event:
- Joint event with Verde Valley group.
- Bowling competition planned.
- Currently, 7 lanes are reserved.

#### April – Spring Fling:

- Planning a semi-formal dance.
- Still searching for a suitable location.

#### May – Sponsor/Sponsee Brunch:

- Will be held in Prescott Valley.
- Suggestion made to host it at the PV Library.

#### Subcommittee Meeting:

- About 8 people attended the last meeting.
- Open call for more support and fresh ideas.

#### Budget Discussion:

- Total activities budget is \$500.
- Since the bowling event happens before the next Area meeting, Elana requests permission to hold onto the remaining funds to cover costs for the event rather than returning it immediately.

**Elana:** Confirmed that the bowling event is already paid for and arrangements are in place.

**Bailey & Dave:** Highlighted that since the event is at a casino, exchanging cash openly is not permitted.

Suggested giving cash discreetly to Dave to avoid issues.

**Dave:** Emphasized that casino rules prohibit betting or visible money exchanges in the bowling area.

### **Unity Day Campout Discussion:**

**Elana:** Unity Day Campout is booked at Mingus. RV space is limited due to lack of room and planned repaving of the parking lot. For attendees coming just for the day, suggested a shuttle service from overflow parking areas to the campground. Tent camping will be available. Aims to accommodate everyone and work around the limitations. Mentioned that Verde Valley preferred moving the event closer to the area.

**Bailey:** Asked if the attendance limit is 100 people and whether people can come and go freely.

**Dave:** Clarified that the main concern is parking, not necessarily a strict headcount. Stated the limit is 100, but that park officials are primarily worried about parking logistics.

**Kevin:** Added that during previous events at Mingus, park rangers would come and count attendees. Mentioned that no RVs were allowed previously based on his experience.

**Bailey:** Disagreed, sharing that she recently spoke with park staff who indicated otherwise. Suggested that the policies may have changed.

**Dave:** Concluded that they need to clarify current park regulations to avoid confusion.

### **Key Points Summary:**

1. \$233 raised from Bingo event.
2. Next event: March 30th bowling competition at Cliff Castle with Verde Valley; 7 lanes reserved.
3. April Spring Fling semi-formal dance in the works; location TBD.
4. May Sponsor/Sponsee Brunch planned in Prescott Valley, with the PV Library suggested as a venue.
5. Activities committee needs more support and new ideas; only 8 attendees at last meeting.
6. Casino rules prohibit visible money exchanges at bowling event; attendees advised to discreetly give cash to Dave.
7. Unity Day Campout booked at Mingus; RV spaces limited, shuttle will be provided, focus is on accommodating attendees.



# YASC MINUTES

8. Conflicting information regarding park policies (RVs and attendance limits); need to clarify with park officials.

**H&I Chair: James S** – At the last H&I meeting, all coordinators were present except for the Juvenile and Detox coordinators. The committee discussed old business, including revising the subcommittee format for orientation and updating the requirements for H&I participation. A connection was made with the VA, and the committee is currently waiting to hear back from them. Softcover books were delivered to Joe, who is now cleared to bring meetings into the jails. The committee is also actively working on assembling updated H&I packets, which will be delivered to facilities to ensure they are ready and available when members go out to bring meetings.

**H&I VICE CHAIR: absent**

**PR: Aaron** – As of right now, all to report includes IP racks are being filled. IP racks include the probation offices, both in Prescott, and in Dewey. The juvenile hall and the connections center outside the new Prescott jail. Today PR will be having a sub committee meeting at Jen's right after this area meeting is over. Literature purchase of 160.50. the VA has reached out and has expressed that as of right now access to the VA in regards to an open NA meeting is not possible but to please come back in 6 months to see if anything has changed.

## **Merchandise Chair: Aleena L. – Merchandise Subcommittee Report:**

We had our second subcommittee meeting, which was held on 2/19, and there were 9 members in attendance. We voted as a subcommittee to get two different colors of shirts and sweatshirts. We place an order on 2/20 with the total being \$1493.94. We received the shirts on 3/5/25 just in time for our first activity of the year. Another member and I did an accurate inventory count before the event took place we received a total of 78 garments 21 grey shirts, 33 black shirts, 15 black hoodies, and 9 grey hoodies. One of the large grey hoodies had a defect on it and the seller was notified and is going to replace it. We agreed to sell shirts for \$25.00 and hoodies for \$40.00. The subcommittee agreed to raffle it off or give it away to a newcomer. At the bingo event, we sold a total of 9 black shirts, three grey shirts, 13 black hoodies, and 5 grey hoodies. We made a total of \$1020.00. I am planning on turning in \$820.00 and putting \$200.00 away as a bank to give change at the upcoming events. Our top sellers at the event were by far the hoodies. We are planning to purchase more garments shortly which will include more hoodies, tank tops for the warmer months, and whatever else the committee would like to include. If you would like to include input and your voice to be heard on what else we should purchase on the next purchase please attend the next subcommittee meeting which will be held on 3/26 at 5:45 pm at El Gordos in Frontier Village. I will include a copy of the receipt and inventory sheet attached to the report that I send out.

In loving service,  
Aleena L.

Black T-Shirts		
Size	Qty Ordered	Qty Received
Small	3	3
Medium	5	5
Large	9	9
XL	9	9
2XL	4	4
3XL	1	2
4XL	1	1
Size	Qty Ordered	Qty Received
Small	1	1
Medium	3	3
Large	6	6
XL	6	6
2XL	3	3
3XL	1	1
4XL	2	1

Black Hoodies		
Size	Qty Ordered	Qty Received
Small	1	1
Medium	2	2
Large	4	4
XL	4	4
2XL	2	2
3XL	1	1
4XL	1	1
Grey Hoodies		
Size	Qty Ordered	Qty Received
Small	1	1
Medium	2	2
Large	2	2
XL	2	2
2XL	1	1
3XL		
4XL		

# YASC MINUTES

## INVOICE

Hillside Design & Print  
9702 N 7th St  
Phoenix, AZ 85020-2268

sales@hillsidedesignprint.com  
+1 (623) 734-6896  
hillsidedesignprint.com



Bill to  
Aleena Lee

### Invoice details

Invoice no.: 1320  
Terms: Due on receipt  
Invoice date: 02/06/2025  
Due date: 02/06/2025

#	Date	Product or service	Description	Qty	Rate	Amount
1.		Apparel	Digital Print (12 x 11") on Back + One color front (64000 Black) (3 small, 5 medium, 9 large, 9 x/l) (Grey: 1 small, 3 med, 6 large, 6 x/l)	42	\$13.35	\$560.70
2.		Apparel	2XL	7	\$15.35	\$107.45
3.		Apparel	3XL	3	\$16.56	\$49.68
4.		Apparel	4XL	2	\$16.56	\$33.12
5.		Apparel	Hoodies (DT6100 Black) (1 small, 2 med, 4 large, 4 x/l) (Grey: 1 small, 2 med, 2 large, 2 x/l)	18	\$23.10	\$415.80
6.		Apparel	2XL (2 black, 1 grey)	3	\$25.20	\$75.60
7.		Apparel	3XL black	1	\$27.10	\$27.10
8.		Apparel	4XL black	1	\$27.10	\$27.10
9.		Screen Fee	1-color	1	\$20.00	\$20.00
10.		Screen Fee	INK CHANGE FOR FRONT POCKET	1	\$10.00	\$10.00
11.		Transaction Fee	3.9% (Voided if paid with Cash/Check/ACH)	1	\$53.31	\$53.31

### Ways to pay



Thanks for choosing Hillside. We accept all forms of credit/debit cards as well as PayPal.

Subtotal	\$1,379.86
Sales tax	\$114.08
<b>Total</b>	<b>\$1,493.94</b>
Payment	-\$1,493.94
<b>Balance due</b>	<b>\$0.00</b>

**Paid in Full**



# YASC MINUTES

**Outreach:** OPEN

**Note:** 13 of 15 GSRs are present. Quorum was / was not established.

## **Old Business:**

*Minutes were reviewed from last Area meeting.*

**Bailey** – Noted that the guidelines previously approved for the Merchandise Committee had not been added to the official guidelines at the time, but they have now been included. The Merchandise Committee has a \$3,500 budget and is required to provide invoices for approval by Area before making purchases.

**Aaron** reported that the PR booth for the upcoming event at Bucky's Casino will cost **\$2,000**.

**Trent** clarified that the event is actually the **Drug Court Conference**, not Recovery Day, as was previously noted.

**Aaron** added that they will not be attending the conference this year but are on track to attend the following year. Attendance requires confirmation a year in advance, and next year, the **Region will be covering the costs**.

**Trent** reiterated that Recovery Day is a separate event entirely, different from the Drug Court Conference. He mentioned there is another event in Flagstaff this summer which could also be an opportunity. As for Recovery Day, there are no issues with setting up a table there; it might be organized by probation, and more information can be found on their website.

**Dave** suggested for there to be a subcommittee discussion.

**Dave** mentioned that Janet had previously addressed the Nacona 4 event when she attended and is currently looking for someone to step up and take responsibility or participate. Vicki submitted a motion regarding making a donation to Nacona.

# YASC MINUTES

## Motions:

Approval for RCM1 to request reimbursement from Yavapai Area for a hotel room in Yuma, AZ for the Spring Assembly on April 12<sup>th</sup>: **(TAKE BACK TO HOME GROUPS TO VOTE.)**

### MOTION/IDEA

Date: MARCH 9, 2025

Motion/Idea: APPROVAL FOR RCM1 TO REQUEST REIMBURSEMENT FROM YAVAPAI AREA  
FOR HOTEL ROOM IN YUMA, AZ FOR  
SPRING ASSEMBLY ON APRIL 12<sup>TH</sup>. RCM ATTENDANCE IS REQUIRED PER  
GUIDELINES. ROOM RATE WILL BE NO MORE THAN \$125.00. ANY EXCESS  
EXPENSES WILL BE COVERED BY RCM.

Intent: HAVE YASC REPRESENTATION AT ARIZONA REGIONAL SPRING ASSEMBLY.  
LEARNING DAYS ARE VITAL IN THE FELLOWSHIP TO NOT ONLY CARRY THE  
MESSAGE TO OUR SERVICE BODY BUT TO ALLOW ~~ARE~~ OUR VOICE TO BE  
HEARD WHEN NAWS NEEDS IT. RCM MEETING EARLY ON 4/12 REQUIRING FULL DAY.

Name: Bailey G - Candlelight

Seconded by: Paul M

Passed: \_\_\_\_\_

Failed: \_\_\_\_\_

Chairperson: \_\_\_\_\_

Motion: For the Yavapai Area Service Committee to donate \$300 to the Northern Arizona Convention of NA to help buy food for the hospitality room for NACONA IV. **(TAKE BACK TO HOME GROUPS TO VOTE.)**

### MOTION/IDEA

Date: March 9, 2025

Motion/Idea: **The Yavapai Area Service Committee will donate \$300 to the Northern Arizona Convention of Narcotics Anonymous to help buy food for the hospitality room for NACONA IV, which will be held in Prescott on November 27 – 30, 2025.**

Intent: **1. To work in a spirit of cooperation with other NA groups/ service committees so that we can better carry the NA message to addicts. 2. To help provide a welcoming atmosphere where NA members can interact in a casual setting, thus making it easier for new members to find connection in the fellowship of Narcotics Anonymous.**

Name: Nickie N.

Seconded by: Shelley G.

GSR – Biscuits and Gravy

Passed: \_\_\_\_\_

Failed: \_\_\_\_\_

Chairperson: \_\_\_\_\_

# YASC MINUTES

## **NEW BUSINESS:**

### **Voting for Timothy A. for RCM2**

The floor was opened for any questions.

**Vicki** noted that everything looked good but asked for clarification, pointing out that Tim listed a home group outside the area and questioned how he could represent the area if affiliated with another home group.

**Tim** responded that he hasn't yet found a home group locally, explaining that financial limitations have impacted his ability to commit to one, but he has not yet established a new home group in the area. He confirmed that he does live in the area.

**Bailey** asked if Tim actively works an NA program with a sponsor.

**Tim** confirmed that he does.

**Bailey** then asked how long Tim has lived in the area.

**Tim** replied that he moved here in January and, since he works for the city, expects to stay for the next 25 years.

**RCM2:** Timothy A.

For: 13 PASSED

Against: 0

Abstained: 0

## **OPEN FORUM:**

**Dave** shared that two weeks ago he had sent flyers to Region, assuming they would be handled and posted. However, two days ago he noticed the events were not appearing on the calendar, so he followed up with additional emails. Region responded, explaining that they had been experiencing technical difficulties posting events to the regional server. Dave emphasized that better communication is needed—they should inform the Area when issues arise rather than leaving it unclear whether the task was completed. He noted that the flyers are now posted, as the server issues have been resolved.

### **NACONA:**

***The group discussed supporting Nacona through volunteers and donations, addressed concerns about resource use, emphasized the convention's local impact and spirit of cooperation, and encouraged members to consider filling open liaison positions:***

**GSRs are encouraged to bring the topic back to home groups to see if there are able-bodied volunteers and possible donations. The flyer for NACONA with QR code has been added at the end of the minutes.**

**John** raised a concern about whether supporting NACONA would take resources away from the Area.

**Vicki** clarified that NACONA is the only convention completely separate from other service structures, but it's held locally, and many of its attendees are part of the Area's meetings. She emphasized the spirit of cooperation, noting that the motion to support NACONA came from a home group and that the Area is not currently struggling for funds. Vicki also highlighted that the convention often brings new people to NA meetings and that the hospitality room provides a space for fellowship, especially for those who can't afford meal tickets.

**Dave** commented that he originally thought the concern was about time being taken away from Area activities but acknowledged that the convention spans multiple areas and sees no reason why the Area shouldn't discuss its involvement.

**Bailey** added that if a NACONA liaison were appointed, they would attend Area meetings and give reports just like any other service position.

**Annette** mentioned that there are currently open service positions and encouraged anyone interested in becoming a liaison to step up, explaining that while others have been filling in, more committed volunteers are needed.

# YASC MINUTES

## **GSR Training/Area Inventory:**

***The group discussed the upcoming GSR training and Area inventory, clarified that GSR training happens annually and inventory biannually, and agreed to review guidelines and processes for organizing both:***

**Annette** asked whether a GSR training is something the Area conducts annually and mentioned that she believes the Area inventory is scheduled for this year, as it typically happens on odd-numbered years. She clarified that no action was needed at the moment and left it open for discussion.

**Dave** responded that he would need to review the guidelines to determine who is responsible for organizing the training and inventory.

**Kevin** asked **Annette** to connect with him after Area to explain the process and how to carry it out.

**Aubrey** inquired about what the Area inventory involves.

**Bailey** explained that every group submits their feedback, sharing opinions on how the Area is doing—highlighting areas for growth, as well as what is working well. It was clarified that GSR training occurs yearly, while the Area inventory takes place every other year.

## **Regarding Literature's Report on extra materials in inventory:**

***The group discussed creating a new literature order sheet, adding mental health materials, forming a literature subcommittee to handle special orders and literature racks, and encouraged interested members to get involved:***

**Dave** suggested that rather than adding items to the current order sheet, it might be more effective to create a new order sheet, as many of the items listed are not typically ordered by the groups.

**Bailey** added that, at the committee's discretion, literature related to mental health could be included, and proposed the idea of splitting literature purchases between events like Nacona or the Unity Day Campout.

**Caprice** noted it was a great discussion and encouraged anyone interested in forming a literature subcommittee to step forward.

**Trent** agreed that this should happen and mentioned that over the years, there hasn't been a specific process for handling special literature business. He suggested passing around a sign-up sheet to see who would be interested in joining a literature subcommittee, pointing out that meeting two to three times a year would likely be sufficient.

**Vicki** brought up the need to consider literature racks, suggesting they be added to the list of items, and mentioned that PR and H&I may also require additional racks.

**Bailey** responded that those racks likely fall under PR or H&I and may have already been addressed there.

**Caprice** noted that the last literature chair did order racks.

**Dave** closed by recommending that those interested in participating attend the literature subcommittee once it's formed, where these needs and ideas can be discussed further.

## **Unity day campout:**

***The group discussed logistics for the Unity Day Campout, including concerns about tent and RV space limitations, past attendance numbers, potential overflow options, and agreed to wait for confirmation from the campground before making decisions:***

**Bailey** shared her thoughts, expressing that she loves the current campsite and finds it special. She raised a question about whether there will be a cap on attendance, noting that the year before last, there were 165 people in attendance.

**Vicki** stated number of tents, not the number of people.

**Bailey** added that some people come up just to stay the night and reminded the group that the Area previously voted to move locations because it was believed they had outgrown the old site. She pointed out that last year's attendance was around 60 people and encouraged everyone to consider that history. She acknowledged that the previous site was farther away, but it was the first year they discussed rotating locations, and it turned out to be beautiful, fun, and worked well for the group. However, she also mentioned concerns that limiting the number of tents or RVs could prevent some people from being able to attend.

**Dave** recommended waiting to hear back from the campground before making any decisions.

# YASC MINUTES

**Trent** clarified that the campground on Mingus Mountain is called **Playground Campground**.

**Bailey** noted that there is no specific limit set on RVs, but in the past, the number of campers was filling up the space, which alerted the campground staff, who then counted attendees. She suggested they could limit RV spots or direct RVs to Potato Patch Campground, which is nearby on the same mountain.

**Trent** asked if there is a cost associated with reserving spots.

**Bailey** responded that reservations can be made online.

**John** mentioned there may be a fee of around \$15.

**Close Meeting:** 1st – Annette (Basic Text Study)

2nd – Trent (Lunar Noonan)

# YASC MINUTES

## NACONA IV

### HOSPITALITY ROOM HOMEGROUP SIGN UP

Prescott Resort  
Nov 27th - 30th



BRING SNACKS IF  
YOU CAN OR JUST  
SIGN UP FOR A 2  
HOUR SHIFT

Find out more at  
[www.nacona.org](http://www.nacona.org)





# YASC MINUTES

## Financial report

Date: 02/09/2025

Income	
Description	Amount
Donations	435.65
Literature	579.95
PR. Donation	
Activities [Check]	733.00
Activities [Cash]	
Merchandise returned	1,500.00
Merchandise [Cash]	820.00
Activities return	
Total:	4,068.60

Expenses	
Description	Amount
Regional Donation	<250.00>
Literature	0.00
Activities [Debit]	<458>
Activities	1,000.00
Merchandise	<1,493.94>
Storage	<110.00>
Rent	20.00
Printing Supplies	
Total:	1,020.00

Donations		
Groups	Representative	Amount
A Boy and His Dog	Mark	25.00
A New Light	Donta	80.00
Basic Text Study	Annette	28.65
Biscuits & Gravy	Vickie	12.00
Candlelight	Bailey	60.00
Girls Gone Clean	Shelby	0.00
Gratitude Too	Carlos	0.00
Instant Gratification	Aubrey	17.00
Lost & Found	Vincent M.	0.00
Lunar Nooners	Trent	75.00
No Matter What	Shawna	34.00
Recovery Girl Gang	Crystal (rep)	26.00
We Can We Will	Janet	10.00
We Do Recover	Paul	20.00
Young and the reckless	Jacob O.	48.00
Total:		435.65

Floating Budgets	
Description	Amount
H&I	0.00
PR	235.50
Total	0.00

Final Balance	
Description	Amount
Starting Balance	3,366.02
Income	4,068.60
Expenses	1,020.00
Ending Balance	6,414.62
Deposit	3,048.85